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General 

 The European Commission presented the European Green Deal proposal (communication + 
roadmap) on 11 December 2019. 

 The European Council of 12 December 2019 confirmed the principle of climate neutrality. 

 The European Parliament on 15 January 2020 adopted a resolution supporting the Green 
Deal by a large majority. 

 The roadmap accompanying the Commission's communication gives an indicative timing of 
the expected initiatives.  

 The Commission has published the work programme for 2023. 

 

Current affairs 

 The IPCC presented the important Climate Change 2023: Synthesis Report (AR6). Euronews, 
The Guardian, Politico, Politico, Euronews, Euronews, Euronews, Euractiv, The Guardian, The 
Guardian, The Guardian, Damian Carrington, Amnesty International, CIEL, CAN Europe, 
Eurogroup for Animals, BEUC, Climate Home News, Climate Home News, E3G, WWF, SEI, 
Euractiv, Simon Lewis, The Guardian, Climate Home News, Climate Home News, IEEP, 
Climate Home News, Carbon Brief. 

 Reactions to the 'Net zero industry act' and the 'Critical Raw Materials Act' proposed by the 
Commission last week: Euractiv, Euractiv, EHPA, CarbonBrief, CAN Europe, Euractiv, Glass 
International, Euractiv, IEEP, Euractiv. 

 EU proposes extension of energy crisis measure to curb gas demand. (Euractiv) 

 There was a meeting of the European Council on 23 March. (META, Politico) 

 Nations seek compromise on fossil fuel phase-out before COP28 (Climate Home News) 

 Civil society shows Europe the way to climate neutrality by 2040. (CAN Europe) 

 Record growth in renewable energy achieved despite energy crisis. A report. (IRENA) 

 What is the state of heat pump subsidies in Europe? A report. (EHPA) 

 How the energy crisis is boosting heat pumps in Europe. (CarbonBrief) 

 From pizza cooks to solar installers: Inside German school training workers in renewable 
energy. (Euronews) 

 Joint letter: Latest call for higher EU 2030 renewable energy target. (CAN Europe) 

https://ec.europa.eu/info/strategy/priorities-2019-2024/european-green-deal_en#documents
https://ec.europa.eu/info/publications/communication-european-green-deal_en
https://ec.europa.eu/info/publications/communication-european-green-deal_en
https://data.consilium.europa.eu/doc/document/ST-29-2019-INIT/en/pdf
https://www.europarl.europa.eu/doceo/document/TA-9-2020-0005_EN.html
https://ec.europa.eu/info/strategy-documents/commission-work-programme/commission-work-programme-2023_en
https://www.ipcc.ch/report/ar6/syr/
https://www.euronews.com/green/2023/03/17/what-is-the-ipcc-report-heres-what-to-expect-from-the-latest-un-climate-change-assessment
https://www.theguardian.com/environment/2023/mar/19/what-is-the-ipcc-ar6-synthesis-report-and-why-does-it-matter
https://www.politico.eu/article/un-climate-crisis-report-ipcc-world-fly-blind-storm/
https://www.politico.eu/article/climate-change-report-un-antonio-guterres-demand-eu-us-new-target/
https://www.euronews.com/green/2023/03/17/what-is-the-ipcc-report-heres-what-to-expect-from-the-latest-un-climate-change-assessment
https://www.euronews.com/green/2023/03/20/ipcc-report-heres-how-we-can-defuse-the-ticking-time-bomb-of-climate-change
https://www.euronews.com/green/2023/03/21/how-can-ipccs-report-be-turned-into-action-politicians-and-environmentalists-weigh-in
https://www.euractiv.com/section/climate-environment/news/scientists-deliver-final-warning-on-climate-crisis/
https://www.theguardian.com/environment/2023/mar/20/ipcc-climate-crisis-report-delivers-final-warning-on-15c
https://www.theguardian.com/environment/2023/mar/20/ipcc-says-world-can-avoid-worst-of-climate-breakdown-if-it-acts-now
https://www.theguardian.com/environment/2023/mar/20/ipcc-says-world-can-avoid-worst-of-climate-breakdown-if-it-acts-now
https://www.theguardian.com/environment/2023/mar/20/from-climate-change-certainty-to-rapid-decline-a-timeline-of-ipcc-reports
https://www.theguardian.com/environment/2023/mar/20/humanity-at-climate-crossroads-highway-to-hell-or-a-livable-future
https://www.amnesty.org/en/latest/news/2023/03/ipcc-report-warning-that-global-warming-will-exceed-1-5%CB%9Ac-limit-must-accelerate-the-phasing-out-of-fossil-fuels/
https://www.ciel.org/news/ipcc-sums-up-latest-climate-science/
https://caneurope.org/reaction-to-the-ipcc-synthesis-report-ar6/
https://www.eurogroupforanimals.org/news/ipcc-findings-confirm-urgency-make-sustainable-healthy-diets-easy-says-ngo-coalition
https://www.beuc.eu/press-releases/ipcc-findings-confirm-urgency-make-sustainable-healthy-diets-easy-says-ngo-coalition
https://climatechangenews.com/2023/03/20/ipcc-highlights-rich-nations-failure-to-help-developing-world-adapt-to-climate-change/
https://climatechangenews.com/2023/03/20/un-tells-governments-to-fast-forward-net-zero-targets/
https://www.e3g.org/news/ipcc-ar6-synthesis-report-shows-need-for-transformational-action-from-world-leaders-now/
https://www.wwf.eu/wwf_news/media_centre/?9519466/IPCC-AR6-report
https://www.sei.org/about-sei/press-room/urgent-need-to-ramp-up-climate-action/
https://www.euractiv.com/section/energy/news/eu-climate-chief-calls-for-higher-ambition-at-cop28-after-ipcc-report/
https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfree/2023/mar/21/ipcc-climate-report-cop28-oil-profits-fossil-fuels-un-climate-talks-scientists
https://www.theguardian.com/environment/2023/mar/21/methane-to-food-waste-eight-ways-to-attempt-to-stay-within-15c
https://climatechangenews.com/2023/03/21/the-ipccs-climate-scientists-have-done-their-job-now-we-must-do-ours/
https://climatechangenews.com/2023/03/22/nations-fight-to-be-called-climate-vulnerable-in-ipcc-report/
https://ieep.eu/news/ipcc-ar6-report-a-hidden-message-of-hope/
https://climatechangenews.com/2023/03/23/governments-battle-over-carbon-removal-and-renewables-in-ipcc-report/
https://www.carbonbrief.org/qa-ipcc-wraps-up-its-most-in-depth-assessment-of-climate-change/
https://www.euractiv.com/section/economy-jobs/news/eu-commission-pushes-for-joint-purchasing-of-raw-materials/
https://www.euractiv.com/section/economy-jobs/news/critical-raw-materials-act-can-europe-achieve-its-ambitious-goals/
https://www.ehpa.org/2023/03/16/press-releases/eu-plan-will-boost-heat-pumps-but-aims-too-low/
https://www.carbonbrief.org/qa-how-the-eu-wants-to-race-to-net-zero-with-green-deal-industrial-plan/
https://caneurope.org/building-a-green-industry-within-planetary-boundaries/
https://www.euractiv.com/section/economy-jobs/news/green-industry-buy-less-chinese-instead-of-buy-european/
https://www.glass-international.com/news/glass-for-europe-calls-to-expand-net-zero-industry-act
https://www.glass-international.com/news/glass-for-europe-calls-to-expand-net-zero-industry-act
https://www.euractiv.com/section/energy-environment/news/eus-green-industry-drive-too-little-too-late/
https://ieep.eu/news/we-need-a-critical-materials-regulation-not-a-raw-materials-boosting-act/
https://www.euractiv.com/section/economy-jobs/news/industrial-policy-will-the-eu-have-the-money-to-finance-its-ambitions/
https://www.euractiv.com/section/energy-environment/news/eu-proposes-extending-energy-crisis-measure-to-curb-gas-demand/
https://www.consilium.europa.eu/en/meetings/european-council/2023/03/23-24/
https://meta.eeb.org/2023/03/22/eu-council-favour-a-just-and-green-economy/
https://www.politico.eu/article/olaf-scholz-germany-euco-car-engine-spat-crashes-into-eu-summit/
https://climatechangenews.com/2023/03/21/nations-seek-compromise-on-fossil-fuel-phase-out-ahead-of-cop28/
https://caneurope.org/civil-society-europe-climate-neutrality-2040-scenario/
https://www.irena.org/News/pressreleases/2023/Mar/Record-9-point-6-Percentage-Growth-in-Renewables-Achieved-Despite-Energy-Crisis
https://www.ehpa.org/2023/03/17/studies-publications/subsidies-for-heat-pumps-in-homes-whats-the-situation/
https://www.carbonbrief.org/guest-post-how-the-energy-crisis-is-boosting-heat-pumps-in-europe/
https://www.euronews.com/green/2023/03/22/from-pizza-cooks-to-solar-installers-inside-the-new-german-school-training-renewables-work
https://caneurope.org/last-call-for-higher-renewable-target/


 Burn now, pay later: Why the new ISO standard will not solve the problem of carbon 
neutrality. (ECOS) 

 EU Carbon Border Adjustment Mechanism (CBAM): climate and competitiveness 
implications. A briefing. 

 The climate crisis requires a new approach to international investment treaties. (E3G) 

 Stakeholders clash over environmental impact and viability of EU packaging legislation. 
(Euractiv) 

 Ministers demand more flexibility with EU packaging legislation. (Euractiv) 

 Right to repair: Commission introduces new consumer rights for simple and attractive 
repairs. (Commission, Right to Repair, Euractiv, BEUC) 

 Thinking outside the circle: when circularity meets sufficiency. (Zero Waste Europe) 

 8 ways the circular economy will change the way we do business. (WEF) 

 Mapping the impact of the circular economy on the Fast-Moving Consumer Goods (FMCG) 
industry: Opportunities and challenges for companies, workers and consumers - mobile 
phones as an example. A study. (EESC) 

 Beyond recycling: Dealing with plastics in a circular economy. A report. (CIEL) 

 Implementing Industry 4.0 in the manufacturing sector: Circular economy as a societal 
solution. An article. 

 This Ukrainian company hopes to rebuild from scratch - with recycled concrete. (Euronews) 

 EU draws up plan to allow e-fuel combustion engine cars - document. (Euractiv, Politico, 
Transport & Environment, Transport & Environment) 

 Germany rejects Commission proposal to break deadlock on car engines. (Politico) 

 German liberals call for petrol price increase instead of combustion ban. (Euractiv) 

 Dieselgate: Three quarters of European diesel cars "probably" fitted with emissions cheating 
devices, investigation shows. (ICCT, Politico, The Guardian, ClientEarth) 

 Companies ask EU negotiators to boost vehicle charging infrastructure. (Transport & 
Environment) 

 Dutch to introduce carbon cap at airports from 2025. (Euractiv) 

 Sustainable marine fuels - 'Fit for 55' package: FuelEU Maritime's proposal. A briefing. 

 Agreement on reducing emissions from maritime transport by promoting sustainable marine 
fuels. (Commission, Council, EP, Transport & Environment, Euractiv, Offshore Energy) 

 Wind-powered cargo ships could help fight climate crisis. (The Guardian) 

 EU Council makes new attempt at directive on platform workers. (Euractiv) 

 Cleaner air for Europe. A briefing. 

 Corporate lobbying and the delay of the EU Reach Directive (Vicky Cann). 

 Revision of the Urban Wastewater Treatment Directive. A briefing. 

 Revision of standards for surface water and groundwater pollutants. A briefing. 

 There was a meeting of environment ministers on 16 March. 

 Agri stakeholders denounce ministers' agreement on EU emission reduction plans. (Euractiv) 

 EU lawmakers support heavy fines and jail sentences for green crimes. (Euractiv, WWF) 

 Climate change law in Europe: what do the new EU climate laws mean for the courts? (LSE) 

 EU 'Fit-for-55 package' sparks wave of climate litigation (LSE) 

 Online sales of unsustainable products will bypass EU environmental rules, NGOs and 
industry warn. (EEB) 

 Don't believe everything you read: Why 'green' labels should be regulated. (Tahmid 
Chowdhury) 

 Want to empower consumers? Blacklist greenwashing and premature obsolescence. (META) 

 Consumer protection: enable sustainable choices and end greenwashing. (Commission, 
Euractiv, ECOS, Carbon Market Watch, IFOAM, BEUC, EEB, Euractiv, Euractiv, Just Style) 

https://ecostandard.org/news_events/burn-now-pay-later-why-the-new-iso-standard-wont-fix-the-problem-with-carbon-neutrality/
https://www.europarl.europa.eu/thinktank/en/document/EPRS_BRI(2022)698889
https://www.e3g.org/news/the-climate-crisis-requires-a-new-approach-to-international-investment-treaties/
https://www.euractiv.com/section/agriculture-food/news/stakeholders-clash-over-environmental-impact-viability-of-eu-packaging-law/
https://www.euractiv.com/section/energy-environment/news/ministers-demand-more-flexibility-with-eu-packaging-law/
https://ec.europa.eu/commission/presscorner/detail/en/ip_23_1794
https://repair.eu/news/not-yet-accessible-affordable-nor-mainstream-campaigners-tighten-the-screw-on-new-eu-right-to-repair-proposal/
https://www.euractiv.com/section/digital/news/eu-commission-pitches-legislation-to-boost-repair-services/
https://www.beuc.eu/press-releases/promising-eu-plans-tackle-greenwashing-and-promote-repair
https://zerowasteeurope.eu/2023/03/thinking-outside-the-circle-when-circularity-meets-sufficiency/
https://www.weforum.org/agenda/2023/03/8-ways-the-circular-economy-outperforms-traditional-business-models/
https://www.eesc.europa.eu/en/our-work/publications-other-work/publications/identifying-impact-circular-economy-fast-moving-consumer-goods-fmcg-industry-opportunities-and-challenges-businesses
https://www.ciel.org/reports/circular-economy-analysis/
https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0360835223000967
https://www.euronews.com/green/2023/03/22/this-ukrainian-company-is-hoping-to-rebuild-from-the-ground-up-with-recycled-concrete
https://www.euractiv.com/section/road-transport/news/eu-drafts-plan-to-allow-e-fuel-combustion-engine-cars-document/
https://www.politico.eu/article/engine-standoff-deepens-as-brussels-refuses-to-reopen-green-car-deal/
https://www.transportenvironment.org/discover/scholz-is-fuelled-with-illusions/
https://www.transportenvironment.org/discover/over-e200-to-fill-up-a-car-the-cost-of-germanys-bid-to-keep-combustion-engines/
https://www.politico.eu/article/olaf-scholz-ursula-von-der-leyen-germany-rejects-commissions-proposal-for-ending-car-engine-impasse/
https://www.euractiv.com/section/road-transport/news/german-liberals-push-for-petrol-price-hike-instead-of-combustion-ban/
https://theicct.org/publication/dieselgate-emissions-diesel-cars-Europe-mar23/
https://www.politico.eu/article/dieselgate-european-diesel-cars-likely-to-have-emissions-cheating-devices-eu/
https://www.theguardian.com/environment/2023/mar/22/dieselgate-millions-of-extremely-polluting-cars-still-on-europes-roads-says-report
https://www.clientearth.org/latest/press-office/press/new-diesel-emissions-scandal-lawyers-take-governments-to-task-with-call-for-manufacturers-to-foot-the-bill/
https://www.transportenvironment.org/discover/companies-ask-eu-negotiators-to-boost-vehicle-charging-infrastructure/
https://www.transportenvironment.org/discover/companies-ask-eu-negotiators-to-boost-vehicle-charging-infrastructure/
https://www.euractiv.com/section/politics/news/dutch-to-introduce-carbon-cap-at-airports-from-2025/
https://www.europarl.europa.eu/thinktank/en/document/EPRS_BRI(2021)698808
https://ec.europa.eu/commission/presscorner/detail/en/ip_23_1813
https://www.consilium.europa.eu/en/press/press-releases/2023/03/23/fueleu-maritime-initiative-provisional-agreement-to-decarbonise-the-maritime-sector/
https://www.europarl.europa.eu/news/nl/press-room/20230320IPR77909/fit-for-55-deal-on-new-eu-rules-for-cleaner-maritime-fuels
https://www.transportenvironment.org/discover/eu-confirms-the-worlds-first-green-shipping-fuel-requirement/
https://www.euractiv.com/section/maritime/news/eu-strikes-ground-breaking-deal-to-cut-maritime-emissions/
https://www.offshore-energy.biz/eu-strikes-deal-on-worlds-1st-green-shipping-fuel-mandate/
https://www.theguardian.com/environment/2023/mar/23/cargo-ships-powered-by-wind-could-help-tackle-climate-crisis
https://www.euractiv.com/section/gig-economy/news/eu-council-makes-new-attempt-at-platform-workers-directive/
https://www.europarl.europa.eu/thinktank/en/document/EPRS_BRI(2023)740241
https://euobserver.com/opinion/156834
https://www.europarl.europa.eu/thinktank/en/document/EPRS_BRI(2023)740240
https://www.europarl.europa.eu/thinktank/en/document/EPRS_BRI(2023)740239
https://www.consilium.europa.eu/en/meetings/env/2023/03/16/
https://www.euractiv.com/section/agriculture-food/news/agri-stakeholders-slam-ministers-agreement-on-eu-plans-to-slash-emissions/
https://www.euractiv.com/section/energy-environment/news/eu-lawmakers-back-heavy-fines-jail-sentences-against-green-crimes/
https://www.wwf.eu/wwf_news/media_centre/?9538466/MEPs-form-united-front-to-say-no-to-environmental-crimes
https://www.lse.ac.uk/granthaminstitute/publication/climate-change-law-in-europe-what-do-new-eu-climate-laws-mean-for-the-courts/
https://www.lse.ac.uk/granthaminstitute/news/european-union-fit-for-55-package-to-kickstart-wave-of-climate-litigation/
https://eeb.org/online-sales-of-unsustainable-products-will-dodge-eu-environmental-rules-warn-ngos-and-industry/
https://www.euractiv.com/section/energy-environment/opinion/dont-believe-everything-you-read-why-green-labels-need-to-be-regulated/
https://www.euractiv.com/section/energy-environment/opinion/dont-believe-everything-you-read-why-green-labels-need-to-be-regulated/
https://meta.eeb.org/2023/03/15/wish-to-empower-consumers-blacklist-greenwashing-and-early-obsolescence/
https://ec.europa.eu/commission/presscorner/detail/en/ip_23_1692
https://www.euractiv.com/section/energy-environment/news/au-clamps-down-on-misleading-ecoloabels-with-penalties-against-greenwashing/
https://ecostandard.org/news_events/eu-plans-to-curb-greenwashing-too-good-to-be-true-green-claims-directive-proposal-far-from-the-real-green-deal/
https://carbonmarketwatch.org/2023/03/22/european-commissions-failure-to-ban-carbon-neutrality-undermines-its-green-claims-strategy/
https://www.organicseurope.bio/news/green-claims-the-fight-against-greenwashing-must-be-based-on-methodologies-promoting-the-transition-towards-more-sustainable-food-systems/
https://www.beuc.eu/press-releases/promising-eu-plans-tackle-greenwashing-and-promote-repair
https://eeb.org/protecting-consumers-new-eu-laws-set-to-curtail-greenwashing-and-boost-repair/
https://www.euractiv.com/section/energy-environment/news/eu-not-banning-carbon-offsets-in-greenwashing-crackdown/
https://www.euractiv.com/section/agriculture-food/news/carbon-neutral-food-claims-challenged-under-new-commission-rules/
https://www.just-style.com/news/eu-commission-draft-proposals-for-greenwashing-crackdown-published/


 The potential of sovereign sustainability-linked bonds in pursuit of net zero emissions. 
(Bruegel) 

 Does sustainability require us to see ourselves as part of nature? (EEA) 

 Access to nature promotes well-being in solitude. An article. 

 On 22 March, it was World Water Day. There was also the UN's World Water Conference. 
(Unesco, Euronews, Euronews, The Guardian, IEA, Commissie, The Guardian, The Guardian) 

 Keeping Europe's forests healthy requires long-term sustainable practices and action on 
climate change. (EEA) 

 No Green Deal without nature restoration. (Jutta Paulus) 

 Alarming rate of mountain forest loss threatens alpine wildlife. (The Guardian) 

 Exceptional increase in methane emissions from wetlands worries scientists. (CarbonBrief) 

 Carbon farming law only 'first step' in pursuit of negative emissions. (Euractiv) 

 The voluntary carbon market and sustainable development. (LSE) 

 EU agriculture ministers oppose Mercosur deal. (Euractiv) 

 Civil society organisations denounce leaked joint instrument on EU-Mercosur deal as 
greenwashing. (FoEE) 

 Billionaires will use up two-thirds of global carbon budget by 2050, scientists warn. An 
article. (Euronews) 
 

Activities 

 2023-03-27 | Online | The year of skills - Is a digitised Europe learning what it takes to 
compete globally? 

 2023-03-28 | Webinar | “Let’s talk circular architecture” 

 2023-03-29 | Online | Critical minerals, geopolitics, and the risks for achieving net-zero 
transition 

 2023-03-29 | Hybrid | Electricity Market Design - Fit for Net Zero 

 2023-03-29 | Online | Making the Circular Economy Work 

 2023-03-30 | Online | Sustainable Finance in the Global South 

 2023-03-30 | In search for circularity 

 2023-03-30 | Boosting recycling through future-fit policies 

 2023-03-30 | Online | Sustainable Finance in the Global South 

 2023-03-30 | Online | Investing with Nature: An Introduction to Nature-based Solutions 

 2023-03-31 | Hybrid | Joining the dots: climate, nature and the sovereign debt crisis 

 2023-03-31 | Hybrid | Corporate disclosure of sustainability risks: reconciling international 
and EU approaches 

 2023-04-04 | On the way to electromobility – a green(er) but more unequal future? 

 2023-04-12 | Upgraded homes for downgraded energy bills: home renovation made easy for 
consumers 

 2023-04-19 | Webinar | Circular Design for Food - an introduction 

 2023-04-20 | Online | EU energy and climate governance and the future of the Green Deal 

 2023-04-26 | Metabuilding: Enhancing the circularity in the Construction Sector 

 2023-05-03 – 2023-05-04 | European Conference on Connected and Automated Driving 

 2023-05-09 | Sustainable Investment Forum Europe 2023 

 2023-05-15 – 2023-05-17 | Hybrid | Beyond Growth. Pathways towards Sustainable 
Prosperity in the EU 

 2023-05-15 – 2023-05-17 | Raw Materials Summit 

 2023-05-25 – 2023-05-26 | The Future of Food Law 

 2023-06-20 – 2023-06-21 | Second International Conference on New Pathways for a Just and 
Inclusive Energy Transition: Connecting Multiple Stakeholders and Levels 

https://www.bruegel.org/policy-brief/potential-sovereign-sustainability-linked-bonds-drive-net-zero
https://www.eea.europa.eu/en/newsroom/news/does-sustainability-require-seeing-ourselves-as-part-of-nature
https://www.mdpi.com/2071-1050/15/6/5482
https://www.un.org/en/observances/water-day
https://sdgs.un.org/conferences/water2023
https://www.unesco.org/en/articles/upcoming-report-focuses-partnerships-realize-human-rights-water-and-sanitation#:~:text=The%202023%20United%20Nations%20World%20Water%20Development%20Report%20(UN%20WWDR,rights%20to%20water%20and%20sanitation
https://www.euronews.com/green/2023/03/21/hundreds-of-millions-of-children-at-risk-from-inadequate-or-unsafe-drinking-water
https://www.euronews.com/green/2022/09/13/forgotten-droughts-these-five-regions-of-the-world-could-soon-face-conflict-over-water
https://www.theguardian.com/environment/2023/mar/22/number-city-dwellers-lacking-access-safe-water-double-2050
https://www.iea.org/commentaries/clean-energy-can-help-to-ease-the-water-crisis
https://ec.europa.eu/commission/presscorner/detail/en/ip_23_1790
https://www.theguardian.com/world/2023/mar/22/un-water-conference-warns-worsening-scarcity
https://www.theguardian.com/environment/2023/mar/23/water-un-conference-climate-crisis-disasters
https://www.eea.europa.eu/en/newsroom/news/keeping-europes-forests-healthy-will-require-long-term-sustainable-practices-action-on-climate-change
https://www.euractiv.com/section/biodiversity/opinion/no-green-deal-without-nature-restoration/
https://www.theguardian.com/environment/2023/mar/17/alarming-rate-of-mountain-forest-loss-threat-to-alpine-wildlife-aoe
https://www.carbonbrief.org/exceptional-surge-in-methane-emissions-from-wetlands-worries-scientists/
https://www.euractiv.com/section/agriculture-food/news/carbon-farming-law-only-first-step-in-negative-emissions-push/
https://www.lse.ac.uk/granthaminstitute/publication/the-voluntary-carbon-market-and-sustainable-development/
https://www.euractiv.com/section/agriculture-food/news/eu-agri-ministers-push-back-against-mercosur-deal/
https://friendsoftheearth.eu/press-release/breaking-civil-society-denounce-leaked-joint-instrument-on-eu-mercosur-deal-as-blatant-greenwashing/
https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S2666791622000252
https://www.euronews.com/green/2023/03/22/millionaires-will-burn-through-two-thirds-of-the-worlds-carbon-budget-by-2050-scientists-w
https://events.euractiv.com/event/info/the-year-of-skills-is-a-digitised-europe-learning-what-it-takes-to-compete-globally
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 2023-06-21 | Inclusive energy services to fight energy poverty and empower citizens 

 2023-07-06 – 2023-07-07 | Hybrid | Risk Management in Times of Digital and Circular 
Economy 

 2023-07-19 | Tackling energy poverty for a just transition 
 

Commission documents 

 2023-04-05 | Communication in response to the European citizens’ initiative Save Bees and 
Farmers! 

 2023-04-18 | Digital skills and education package / - Recommendation on enabling factors 
for digital education / - Recommendation on improving the provision of digital skills in 
education and training 

 2023-05-17 | Measures to reduce the release of microplastics in the environment (tbc) 

 2023-05-24 | European Semester spring package 

 2023-06-07 | Sustainable agri-food systems and use of resources / - Soil Health Law / - 
Regulation on plants produced by new genomic techniques / - Revision of food waste and 
textiles aspects of the EU waste framework Directive / - Revision of legislation on seeds and 
other plant and forest reproductive material 

 2023-06-13 | Screening and registration of asbestos in buildings | Social economy package  / 
- Council Recommendation on developing social economy framework conditions / - 
Legislative initiative on cross-border activities of associations | Regulation on environmental, 
social and governance ratings 

 2023-06-21 | Digital mobility package / - Multimodal digital mobility services / - A common 
European mobility data space | Greening transport package 

 2023-06-28 | 2023 Strategic foresight report 
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